

Public Notice

MBS International Airport Commission Airport Concessions Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (ACDBE) Program Fiscal Year 2023-2025 Overall Goal

Pursuant to the U.S. Department of Transportation Regulation 49 CFR 26.45 titled, "Participation by Disadvantaged Business Enterprises in Department of Transportation Financial Assistance Programs," the MBS International Airport Commission announces its overall goal for its ACDBE Program for Fiscal Year 2023-2025.

The MBS International Airport Commission proposes the adoption of an overall goal of **1.02**% for Fiscal Year 2023-2025. Census data available for geographic market for non-car rental and car rental concessions of Midland, Bay and Saginaw Counties, indicate that there currently are no Certified ACDBE's within our service area. Also, no ACDBE's have expressed interest. No known potential opportunities are anticipated during 2023-2025 goal period. The goal of 1.18% is based on previous goal history and past performance data.

The proposed 1.02% goal will be available for review and comment at the airport's administrative office on <u>Friday, September 23, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.</u>

The goal setting process that has been utilized by the MBS International Airport Commission to establish its annual overall goal provides an opportunity to consult with minority, women's and general contractor groups, community organizations, and other officials or organizations which could be expected to have information concerning the availability of ACDBEs and non-ACDBEs. The MBS International Airport Commission seeks to establish a level playing field for the participants of ACDBEs within the MBS International Airport Commission geographic market area of Midland, Bay and Saginaw counties.

Comments or request for information regarding how this goal was established may be submitted until 3:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 20, 2022 to:

Courtney Page
Assistant Airport Director
MBS International Airport Commission
8500 Garfield Road - Suite 101
Freeland, MI 48623

Written comments will also be accepted via email at page@mbsairport.org